
     
                                                                                                                                     OCTOBER 2017 

 

 

www.eatonia.ca  
 

1 

The Town Office, Town Crew, and 
Recreation Office will be closed 

Monday, October 9th  
for Thanksgiving 

EATONIA  
NEWS BULLETIN 

Published by the TOWN OF EATONIA 

Rates: 
Regular Classifieds (5-6 Lines)   

Paid in advance RATE $12 OTHERWISE $21 

Boxed classified ads $21 

1/8 Page  $19 
¼ Page  $37 
½ Page  $58 
Full Page $105 

Non-Profit Organizations 
¼ Page  $20 
½ Page  $28 
Full Page $51 

 
 

GST is not included in above pricing. 
 

Ph:  967-2251   Fax:  967-2267 
Email:  newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net 

Anonymous items will not be published. 

Microsoft Word Required 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

**Deadline for 

submissions is the 

22nd of each month. 

Please provide 

payment with your 

ad. 

 

Sewer Lines 
 

The town will be having the main sewer lines flushed in 
October. The streets being flushed this year will be 
Railway Avenue and Main Street. Any residences or 

businesses located on the streets where the lines are 
being flushed could notice a foul odour or gurgling in 
your lines. If you notice this, pour water in your floor 
drain. If you have any questions, please contact the 

town office. 

Nuisance Ground Hours 
 

Monday, Wednesday, Friday 1:00 p.m. – 6:00 p.m. 
Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday 9:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. 

Closed Sundays & Stat Holidays 
 
 

Closed Monday, October 9th 

 

Effective November 6, 2017  
 

Front street garbage pick-up will begin. 
Please have your garbage out front  

by 8:00 a.m. 

 
 

Garbage Pick-Up 
 

Due to Monday, October 9th being a holiday 
 garbage will be picked up on  

Tuesday, October 10th  

Taxes 
From July – December, 2017 a 1% penalty per month 
will be charged on all current taxes still outstanding. 
In January, 2018 a 10% penalty will be charged on all 

outstanding taxes. 

 
  

mailto:newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net
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MAYOR’S MESSAGE 
 

Time flies. September is over; the pool is closed and soon the ice will go in. In town, you will notice 
Midtown Motors has been demolished; this will provide some extra parking for the Community Hall. 
 
Speaking of the Community Hall there are a lot of events coming up both in the hall and other venues: 
 

- Library’s 50th Anniversary – October 12th  

- Eatonia & District Community Fowl Supper – October 22nd  

- Fall Festival – October 22nd  

- Ballroom Blitz – November 4th  

- Christmas Home Based Business & Craft Fair – November 18th  

- Bosses Christmas – December 2nd  

- Old Fashioned Christmas – December 9th  

- Eatonia Oasis Players Presents Suite Surrender – January 25, 26, and 27th (Tickets October 28th) 

- Sportsman Dinner – April 14th  

Unfortunately, the Eatonia Tradeshow 2017 was cancelled; I look forward to the event in 2018.  
 
The work our community groups do is amazing with the events, fundraising, time, and energy. We can be 
thankful for the facilities and services available here due to their hard work over many years. These groups 
are always looking for more volunteers. The community support from all persons and businesses is 
something else.  
 
Halloween falls on a Tuesday this year; please slow down and watch out for the kids and adults out trick or 
treating. The residents at Eatonia Oasis Living will be looking forward to handing out candy and seeing all 
the costumes so be sure to stop in after 4:30pm. 
  
I’d love to hear your opinion on our current waste/recycling process and facilities, among anything else 
you’d like to share. Call or text 306.838.3919, email steven@stevencpa.ca 
 
Yours Truly, 
 
 
 
Steven Schwartz 
 
 
 
 

mailto:steven@stevencpa.ca
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Eaton School Community Council 
 

The purpose of the Eaton School Community Council (SCC) is to develop shared responsibility for the learning 
success and wellbeing of all children and youth, and to encourage and facilitate parent and community 
engagement in school planning and improvement processes. Our SCC helps to strengthen our school and play an 
important role in education at Eaton by improving and enhancing student learning. Members of the Eaton SCC 
include: Amy Knuttila, Pam Schmaltz, Lisa Presler, Janina Evans, Melissa Hynd (Staff Liaison), Margaret Irwin (Sun 
West Board Member) and Lisa King (Principal). However, we are always looking for more members! If you are 
interested in joining the SCC, please contact an SCC member or the school. 
 
Currently, the SCC is looking for helping hands from the community to supply and/or deliver the monthly healthy 
snack to the classrooms.  If you are interested in having your name on list of people to call upon, please text or 
call Pam Schmaltz at 306-430-7173. 
 
Additionally, the SCC is pleased to welcome residents of Eatonia and area to a presentation by JACOB MOON at 
Eaton School on Tuesday, Oct 17 at 10:00am.  Jacob Moon is a one-man band who uses live looping to make his 
guitar sound like an orchestra. He has dazzled audiences with his voice and guitar for 20 years across Canada.  He 
brings his unique blend of musical mastery, poignant storytelling and audience participation to his presentations.  
Audiences are encouraged and inspired by his message of determination, hard work, and investing in yourself.  
He challenges students to follow their dreams.  Please accept our invitation to this free event! 
 

tel:(306)%20430-7173
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Eatonia – Mantario United Church 
 

WORSHIP SCHEDULE FOR OCTOBER/2017 
 

Sunday, October 1st @ 10:30a.m. 

World Wide Communion Worship &  

Sunday School 

Worship Leader: Gloria Fitzpatrick 
 

Sunday, October 8th @ 10:30a.m. 

Thanksgiving Worship Service 

Worship Leader: Marie Smith &  

The Sunday School 
 

Sunday, October 15th @ 10:30a.m. 

Featuring Ron Klusmier – Musical Worship & S.S. 

Theme: “Common Vision” Fundraiser for  

Canadian Food Grains Bank 

Every Dollar donated the Federal Government  

donates Four Dollars: 
 

Sunday, October 22nd @ 10:30a.m. 

Regular Worship Service & Sunday School 

Worship Leader: Elaine Little 
 

Sunday, October 29th @ 10:30a.m. 

Regular Worship Service & Sunday School 

Worship Leader: Carolyn Conarroe  

(Retired Lay-Minister) 

Eatonia Band Association 
Christmas Fundraiser 

 

Eatonia Band Association is selling 
Red, Pink, and White Poinsettias for 

$20.00 each 
as well as 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Our ‘Berries and Bows’ wreaths are made with the 
highest quality, festive greens available that are 

hand tied and dipped for extended freshness. The 
perfect front door welcome item during the 

holidays. $33.00 each 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Add a festive look to your table this holiday season 
with a mixed tropical planter. There are 4 different 
topical plants included as well as a novelty pick or 

pinecone. $33.00 each 
 

If you have not received a call by 
November 10, 2017 

and would like to purchase please contact 
Tosha McCubbing at 306-460-4779. 

 
Poinsettias will arrive  

December 5, 2017 
Posters will be posted with time and 

pick up location.  
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Eatonia Oasis Living 

Newsletter September 2017 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Happy Birthday, Alma Wilson!! 

Thank you to the United Church Women 

for hosting the Monthly Birthday Party! 

The Ice-cream Cake was delicious, and 

we sure enjoyed the music!! 

 

 
 
 

Resident Update: 

We have 17 residents currently living at E.O.L. 

Welcome to Lorraine Goldade from Prelate. 

We hope you enjoy your stay! 
 

(If you or a family member feel that you may need the services of our 

facility, now or in the future, talk to Cora or Krista at (306)967-2447 for 

more information.  ASK US ABOUT THE PERSONAL CARE HOME BENEFIT!) 

 
 

Our centurions, Harvey 

White, Margeret McConnell 

and Carl Miller along with 

Delois Olson were asked to 

cut the cake at the Grand 

Opening of the new Town 

Office. They were all 

touched by this invitation! 

Thank you, Town of 

Eatonia! 

CARDS/GAMES 

TUESDAY 

 

2:00 to 3:30 

 

Everyone Welcome!! 

Thank you to the following volunteers: 

- Florence Palmer and Carol Peters for playing the piano for us! 

-  Darlene Olson for helping with Bacon and Egg Brunch 

- Candy Ashford and Linda Radies for coming along on our bus trip to 

Walmart! A good time was had by all! Check out the pictures on 

Facebook! 

- Barb Wagner for accompanying us for Lunch at the Eatonia Family 

Restaurant. The residents are enjoying these outings! 

 

Our hopes are that we can start going on more outings with the 

residents.  This would involve at least one volunteer for every two 

residents.  If you are interested in helping us out, please call Vicki or 

Cora at 967-2447. If you are interested in driving the Handivan, please 

contact Cheryl Bailey or any member of the Eatonia Healthcare 

Foundation for more details.  

 

 

BINGO!! 

 

Thursday 

2:30 to 3:30 

COME ON DOWN!! 

 

Thank you to all the men and women who provide the church services at 

Eatonia Oasis Living. Fulfilling the residents’ spiritual needs is an important 

part of their care, and everyone at E.O.L. appreciates you very much. Our 

services are Wednesday afternoons at 2:30 if anyone would like to join us. 

 

ACTIVITIES/EVENTS THIS MONTH: 

 

-MORNING EXERCISES, BAKING, MANICURES 

 

-GUESS THE WORD!! 

 

-WE HAD A “BELLY DANCING SHOW” ONE EVENING! THE RESIDENTS 

ENJOYED IT VERY MUCH! 

 

-A FEW OF OUR “SILVER FOXES”JOINED THE STUDENTS OF EATON 

SCHOOL FOR THE TERRY FOX RUN. THANK YOU FOR INCLUDING US! 

 

-A BIG THANK YOU FOR THE EATONIA HEALTHCARE FOUNDATION FOR 

THE USE OF THE HANDIVAN. THE RESIDENTS ARE REALLY ENJOYING THE 

OUTINGS. THANK YOU TO VICKI OOMEN FOR DRIVING AND ALL THE 

VOLUNTEERS WHO HELP OUT! 

 

~BE SURE TO CHECK OUT OUR FACEBOOK PAGE!!~ 

 

Eatonia Oasis Living  

UPCOMING EVENTS: 

 

OCT. 1-7 SENIOR’S WEEK 

(WATCH FOR MORE DETAILS) 

 

OCT. 11 – CLOTHING SALE 

(1:00 TO 5:00 IN THE ACTIVITY 

ROOM) 

 

OCT. 24 – PUMPKIN CARVING 

(AMY’S PLAYSCHOOL!) 

 

~IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO 

VOLUNTEER YOUR TIME, 

PLEASE CALL 967-2447~ 

 
 

 
Thank you to everyone who has made a contribution of any kind to our facility.  

We appreciate it from the bottom of our hearts!! 
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October Rec News 
Arena: 
It’s hard to believe that we are already in the full swing of 
arena season! 
 

Minor Hockey registrations are due by Friday, October 6th.  
Any registrations coming in after that time will be charged a 
$50.00 late fee.  If you need a registration form stop by the 
office or give me a call and I can get one to you through email.   
Skating Club Registration deadline is October 15th and those 
forms are also available at the Rec Office or I can send you one 
through email.  Skating lessons will be held on Tuesdays from 
4-5pm.  If you have any questions about the Skating Club 
please contact Lindsay Larock or Kristina Lothammer. 
 

ARENA CLEAN UP is scheduled for 

Thursday, October 5th at 7pm. 
All those who use the arena are asked  

to please come help out. 
 

The ice plant will be started up on Tuesday, October 10th with 
hopes of starting ice making a couple of days after that. Ice 
schedules are slated to start the week of October 23rd if all 
goes well. 
 

Public Skating and Shinny family/individual passes will once 
again be $25.00.  If you are registered in Minor Hockey or 
Eatonia Skating Club a pass for that individual is included in 
their fees.  ALL others planning to participate in public skating 
or shinny will require the $25.00 pass including adults, 
children of all ages, Senior Huskies, Wheat Kings, etc.  With the 
fee being very reasonable, we would really appreciate 
everyone’s co-operation on this.  We had issues with 
individuals partaking in public skating and shinny without a 
pass last year and we hope that it won’t become a problem 
again this season. 
 

A NOTE ON ACTIVITY FEES:  You will not be eligible to register 
for a Recreation Board activity if you have outstanding fees 

from a previous Recreation Board activity.  For example, you 
would not be able to register for hockey or skating club if you 

have outstanding swimming pool fees.  We are happy to 
work with you to set up payments and post-dated cheques 

are accepted.  Thank-you! 
 

 
 
 

Zumba: 
Zumba exercise classes started on Tuesday, September 19th, 
we have been having lots of fun and the turnout has been 
fantastic.  We have now opened this class up to drop-ins and 
the fee for that is $15/class.  Keep your eyes open for 
information coming out soon on our next 6-week session 
which will be Dance Mix, a combination of cardio and weight 
training!   
 

Rec Volleyball: 
Rec Volleyball will be starting towards the end of October so 
stay tuned for more information on that coming out soon.  
This year we are excited to offer Youth Rec Volleyball for ages 
12-16 from 6:30-7:30 followed by Adult Rec Volleyball for ages 
17 and up at 7:30pm.  This program will be offered free of 
charge and drop-ins are welcome.  Rec Volleyball is organized 
for the purpose of fun and exercise, ALL skill levels are more 
than welcome in both groups! 
 

Sportsman Dinner: 
We are looking forward to our next Sportsman Dinner and 
Auction which will be held on Saturday, April 14th 2018.  Our 
guest speaker for the evening will be Theo Fleury.  If you are 
interested in joining the planning committee, please call 
Vanessa at 306-460-7130.  I hope to have our first committee 
meeting this month to get the plans and ideas rolling. 
 

Recreation Board Quad Raffle: 
The Recreation Board is now selling tickets on a 2017 Arctic 
Cat Alterra 500 and a 2017 Arctic Cat 150.  These will be drawn 
at the 2018 Eatonia Big Ball Bash.  There will also be an early 
bird draw for a table of 8 to hear Theo Fleury at the Sportsman 
Dinner and Auction on April 14th, 2018 that will be drawn at 
Eatonia Minor Hockey Day.  If you are the lucky winner of the 
early bird prize your name will be re-entered for the grand 
prizes.  Tickets are $20/each and are available through any 
Recreation Board member, Minor Hockey families, the Town 
Office, G-Mac’s or Eatonia Agencies. 
 

Recreation Board Member: 
The Recreation Board is still looking for an individual to fill the 
vacant Recreation Board Member position.  If you are 
interested in joining the board and have an interest in 
recreation in our community, please contact Vanessa for an 
application at eatoniarec@sasktel.net or 306-460-7130.  
Thanks! 
 

Recreation Office 
Monday-Thursday 8:00am-5:00pm 

Phone:  306-460-7130 Email:  eatoniarec@sasktel.net 
 

mailto:eatoniarec@sasktel.net
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The family of Shirley Young would like to extend our 
sincere and heartfelt “Thank You” for all the prayers, 
hugs, flowers, cards, visits, and wonderful food donations 
we received during the difficult time of Mom’s passing.  
We are so lucky to live in a small community as Eatonia 
and have so much support from the community, friends 
and neighbours at such a sad and difficult time.     
 
We would like to Thank Pastor Peter Walker for his very 
“moving” service, Gayle MacDonald for the wonderful 
organ music, Bryan Swan and Susanne Fox for their 
talented and special rendition of “7 Spanish Angels”. A 
Very Special “Thank You” we extend to Ann Davey for her 
special talent of having everything “perfect” for Mom, 
from the church bulletins to the church bells playing – 
beautifully done Ann!        
                                                                                         
Thanks to all who made generous donations to the 
Church in Mom’s memory and all the ladies that made 
and served the fabulous lunch.  Thanks you as well goes 
to Dr. Palangi, Dr. Hogue, Mikki Millar and all the nurses 
and staff at Leader Hospital who helped Mom’s stay 
there so much more comfortable.                         
 
In lieu of Thank You cards a donation will be made to the 
Eatonia Lutheran Church.    
Thanks So Much Again!! 
  
Heinz, the girls and their families 
 

 
 

Did you know? 
 
 

Eatonia Oasis Living is a licensed personal care 
home.  The Personal Care Home Benefit (PCHB) 

provides seniors with monthly financial assistance 
to help them with the cost of living in a licensed 

personal care home. You may be eligible to 
receive the PCHB if you: 

 are 65 years of age or older;  
 are a resident of Saskatchewan; 
 live in a Saskatchewan licensed personal 

care home;  
 receive an Old Age Security pension; and  
 have a monthly income below specified 

levels. 

For more information, you can call  
1-855-544-7242, or call  

Cora Knuttila at E.O.L. 306-967-2447 
 

THE EATONIA LIBRARY IS CELEBRATING 
WHEATLAND REGIONAL LIBRARIES 

50 YEARS IN OPERATION 
OCTOBER 10 -12, 2017 

AT THE LIBRARY DURING REGULAR HOURS OF OPERATION 
 

TUESDAY 11:00 AM – 4:30 PM 
WEDNESDAY 1:00 PM – 5:00 PM 
THURSDAY 5:00 PM – 8:00 PM 

 

WE WILL BE HAVING A HUGE BLOWOUT BOOK SALE! 
EXCELLENT GENTLY USED BOOKS IN ALL GENRES 

AT VERY LOW PRICES! 
AS WELL AS IN LIBRARY SPECIALS 

 

ON THURSDAY THE 12TH JOIN US FOR REFRESHMENTS AND CAKE 
 

STOCK UP NOW ON BOOKS FOR THOSE COLD WINTER MONTHS AHEAD! BOOKS MAKE GREAT GIFTS TOO! 

https://www.saskatchewan.ca/
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100 1st Avenue West  
Leader, SK 

 

Monday to Friday 8:30 – 5:30 
Saturday 10:00 – 3:00 

Excluding Holidays 
 

 

(306) 628-4000 
Toll Free 844-494-0004 

 

We offer: 
- medication reviews 

- pill packs at no cost to you 
- smoking cessation 

- drug-free therapy for insomnia 
- braces, canes, walkers, & other 

aids for daily living 
- a wide variety of toys, gift ware, 

Hallmark cards, Coke/Pepsi products, 
household goods 

 

We deliver to Eatonia 
Follow us on Facebook 

New products, health information and 
in-store specials 

 

I would like to thank the members of St. Joseph’s 
Parish for putting on the community farewell 
potluck supper on Sept 24 for me and my family. I 
was overwhelmed by the people who came to 
wish me well in my new home in Medicine Hat.  
 

Living in Eatonia for 55 years has left a positive 
mark on my heart. I raised my girls here and 
appreciated the kindness shown to us. I have 
enjoyed doing work for the community and 
because of this I have many cherished friends.  
 

Thank you for the gifts and cards. I will be forever 
grateful. 
 

Sincerely, Hilda Scheidt, Dawn, Sherry, Debra, 
Shannon and Nancy 
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